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College Principal’s Report 
I would like to begin by noting International Women's Day which was marked on Monday 8 
March - this day celebrates and acknowledges the voices, contributions and achievements of 
women in all areas of our society. It also is a time to reflect and take stock of aspects of our 
local, national and global community where there is significant work to be done. At a school 
level I am constantly impressed by the strength and leadership of both young and older 
women across the College. In both students and staff I see women actively working to make 
a difference. This is truly in the spirit of International Women's Day and I encourage you to 
make contact with me if you have ideas about how we can better celebrate this achievement, 
and also focus on actions that will make a difference to women's lives. 
  
I am pleased to be able to welcome a number of new members to our School Council for 
2022. After nominations have been received, an election will not be required and I can 
announce that Melissa Gilbert, Cameron Blewitt and Darren Symes will join current parent 
representatives; Meni Romito and Randa Rafiq. Our new members each have children who 
have commenced at Mill Park Secondary College in Year 7 this year and it is great to be able 
to have their input and contribution to this important role. After our next School Council 
meeting in April I will publish the full list of Council members and also invite you to join some 
of the working groups and committees which are convened by council. These are another 
way that you can get involved and help influence positive change within our school 
community. 
  
It has been great to see a number of sporting teams go out to compete. Please continue to 
encourage your child to get involved in co-curricular sport: It is an important part of a 
balanced and positive approach to being at the College. On Thursday 24 March, all students 
and staff will be involved in the College Athletics Day at the Meadowglen Athletics Track in 
Epping. This is a whole day event and no classes will be run at either campus during this 
day. Please ensure that you have given appropriate consent via Sentral to ensure that your 
child can attend. 
 
School feedback 
As we begin a new school year, we are seeking input from you our community in regards to 
student agency conferences, information nights and college wide seminars. There is also an 
opportunity at the end of the survey for you to give us any other feedback. This survey is 
anonymous, however you can leave your details. We thank you for taking the time to 
complete this short survey.    
  

Tim Natoli 
 College Principal 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfsjbSs7Hk8tHTq8hxAzQ2w2WP9VATpZ3HMkOsVJdmo5zF0bQ/viewform


Stamina 
The stamina of students and staff has been impressive, considering for the two years where we have hardly had a 
full term on-site. There has been significant planning for support and class plans enacted to help students and 
teachers work together at their best. Not surprisingly though, stamina is emerging as an issue for us all, after six 
weeks. This is totally understandable. It would not surprise me if this has already emerged in discussions at home, 
but if not I encourage families to test the water. The long weekend provided a good opportunity to relax and reset, 
but it may be necessary to continue checking in around stamina and having conversations about how we can 
maintain positive relationships, even if our energy levels are tested or how we modify our daily/weekly activities to 
help with the recovery. This approach is consistent with the idea of needing to support “bouncing-back” over an 
extended time. There may also need to be some extra support around pressure points like completion of 
assessment tasks, as assessments loom. Using the Google Classroom updates is an ideal way to check in on work 
progress, with clear knowledge of what work is there. Open and early communication about any struggles will help 
to access support at school, so encourage your child to speak with their teachers or reach out to us if you are 
concerned. 
 
Sport Update 

It has been fabulous to see students heading out of the school to compete in sporting competitions once again. 

Many students have missed these opportunities and while it takes them away from their classroom learning, there 

are many lessons learned through this participation, not least of all the value of teamwork but also sportsmanship, 

through the appreciation of the skills of stronger opponents and learning how to lose with dignity. Thanks to Jordan 

Lewis our Sports Coordinator and all the staff who have willingly coached teams to provide these opportunities. 

Below is a summary of the teams’ performances: 

 

Year 9 Cricket 

The Year 9 cricket team went out on Thursday 10 February. They fought hard all day against very strong opposition, 

Abbas R carried his bat through the entire innings as we fell short to Mernda by 14 runs. Angus P took two wickets 

and a catch in the same game in a very good performance. Ultimately the other teams proved too strong on the day 

and our team finished in the 3rd place. 

 

Year 8 Cricket  

The Year 8 cricket team went out on Monday 28 February. They had 

a great day and fought hard all day in their three matches. 

Unfortunately they just missed out on progressing to the next round. 

Well done to all the students and thank you to Mr Self for taking the 

time to train and coach the team! 

 

Year 7 Cricket  

The Year 7 boys cricket team went out on Monday 7  March. The 

boys tried hard in both of their matches. They did an excellent job 

representing the school and had a great day out. Thank you to Mr 

Rogers for taking the time to coach the team. 

 

Year 9 Volleyball 

On Monday 7 March, the girls and boys Year 9 volleyball team attended the district volleyball competition at Darebin 

Community Sports Stadium. The students all put in their best efforts to have the best and most enjoyable 

experience. Games were played against The Lakes, Whittlesea, 

Thomastown, Gilson and Mernda. Unfortunately the students didn't 

make it to the next round but they did have lots of fun and had a great 

experience as a group. The students would like to thank Ms Hesari, Ms 

El Mohammad and Kaeyl for taking the time to train them and being 

there to support and encourage us. 

 

Year 9 Tennis 

The Year 9 boys tennis team went out on Monday 7 March. They only 

played one tie that consisted of four singles and a couple of doubles 

matches. The boys had a successful day out and progressed through to 

the next round, congratulations and good luck in the next matches! 
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Year 7 Camp 

Last week, students in Year 7 enjoyed 3 days at Mount Evelyn Recreation Camp. Students 
participated in many activities, including the Giant Swing and Archery. They also played games, 
watched movies and cooked marshmallows over the fire. Even the wet weather couldn't dampen 
their spirits, with some students even holding a Diamond Python! 
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We are now more than halfway through the term and it has been great to be able to get back to 
some kind of normal at school. Students are attending classes, completing work and it feels like 
a school again after so many weeks of lockdown during the last two years. Camps, sports and 
excursions are also now occurring again and it is great to see so many student participating and 
making their time at school both enjoyable as well as memorabile.  
 
Student Leadership 
All candidates for the roles of Year 10 captain and vice-captain addressed students at an 
assembly two weeks ago. After this, Year 10 students voted for their preferred candidate. Well 
done to all candidates. They spoke very well and had some great ideas for the year. 
Congratulations to the Year 10 Captains, Insiyah Handy and Brock Garside-Brock.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations also to the vice-captains Korto Janger and Karthika Srikamalanathan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Hellenic Museum Excursion 
On Thursday 3 March, Year 12 Ancient History 
students were accompanied by Ms Fraser to the 
Hellenic Museum. This gave students a hands on 
experience to find out about the Greek culture, both 
ancient and contemporary, through art exhibitions 
and innovative programs. The Hellenic museum is 
housed in the historic former Royal Mint Building.  
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The Year 12 VCAL cohort have been learning basic cooking skills as a part of their Personal 
Development curriculum. Zara Smith and Jay Kociski are pictured here with their pancakes.  
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Senior School sports 
The Senior Boys volleyball team won three out of their seven games while the Senior Girls 
volleyball team won four out of their six games. All students represented the school well and 
should be congratulated for their effort. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
VET  
Vocational Education Training is an alternative type of subject to VCE where students gain 
practical hands on experience. Some classes are run at Mill Park while other classes are run at 
different venues such as ONTCC. This year, some year 10 students have been able to have 
early exposure to the VET program through the Tradie Taster Program. Congratulations to 
Kristijan for being ‘Student of the Week’ in this program and Noah for his work in plumbing. 
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On Wednesday 9 March, our VET students from Sport and Recreation and Community Services 
took part in First Aid training. 
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College Report 

Every year, as part of the VCE Season of Excellence, Top Class is held at the Melbourne Recital 
Centre to showcase the top scoring VCE and VET dance solos from the previous year. In 2021, 
Mill Park Secondary College had two VET Dance students: Martika Phemister and Chase Foster, 
who received invitations to audition. Martika was successful in acquiring a position in the show 
and has since gone on to study full time dance at Jason Coleman’s Ministry of Dance.  
This year, we were pleased to hear another student: Deviria Sutera, had been invited to audition. 
When asked about the VET Dance Program at Mill Park Secondary College, Deviria stated, “The 
program at Mill Park is excellent, not only did it help improve my overall dance technique but the 
support we received during the COVID-19 remote/online learning pandemic was amazing. My 
teacher, Zoe, was always making sure we were on the right track and there was no hesitation in 
asking for help.” Deviria has gone on to study a Bachelor of Sports Coaching and Development 
with plans to later move into Physiotherapy and credited her VET Dance theory in helping her 
find her passion for this. Deviria has said, “If you’re thinking about doing the VET Dance course 
at MPSC – do it! It’s one of the most memorable experiences I’ve had. Everyone is so 
supportive, I’ve made lifelong friends, your dancing technique will improve and you will grow in 
confidence with every session”. 
 

Martika Phemister. On stage at Melbourne 
Recital Centre, featured in Dance Train 
Magazine – 2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deviria Sutera performing a leg extension.
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Mill Park Secondary College Athletics Carnival  
 
Date: Thursday 24 March 

Time: 8:55am to 2:30pm 

Venue: Meadowglen Athletics Track, McDonalds Road 

Transportation: Students are to make their own way to and from the venue, car pooling, walking 

and public transport is encouraged to minimise the traffic in the area. 

 
Please consent for the activity using the Parent Portal. You will need to have consented before 
Tuesday 22 March. Students will not be able to consent on the day, and students without 
parental consent through the parent portal will be sent home. 
 
If you are not currently on Sentral, you will need to contact either Middle Years Office on 9407 
9700 or Senior Campus Office on 9409 8222 for assistance and to get your unique login code.  
 
The athletics carnival is a college wide event, all students from Years 7 - 12 are expected to 
attend and there will be no formal classes or activities running at either campus that day. 
 
Students can wear casual clothes for the day. It is highly recommend students wear active 
clothing that will allow them to participate in athletic events throughout the day. House colours 
are also encouraged. Students will receive information about what house they are in during a 
pastoral class in the lead up to the athletics carnival.  
 
Students will not be allowed to leave the venue until the conclusion of the event. 
If you have any concerns or questions please contact your relevant General Office. 
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